Countryside News Fall 2024 Volume 3

HOA Annual Meeting

The HOA held a successful annual meeting on Saturday, August 17, 2024. There was a good turnout and all enjoyed the coffee and donuts! During this meeting the proposed changes to the by laws were reviewed and approved by all in attendance. The proposed changes were mailed to your home over the summer or you can view them on the Countryside website. Voting on new board members also took place. Thanks to all who came out in support of Countryside and congratulations to all our new board members!

2024-2025 HOA Board

Board Members

President: Stephanie Weaver Vice President: Linda Probus Treasurer: Eric Welenken



Directors

Matthew Feimer Shannon Gala Karen Kinser Christian Mauzy Bill Murphy Mike Schafer Heather Shrum

Although the board and director positions are filled for the current year, we would still welcome your help. If you have a special talent like running a website, hanging Christmas lights, creating social media content, or if you simply just want to help, please reach out to us and we will find a job for you!

Upcoming Neighborhood Events

HOA Meeting

The next HOA meeting is Tuesday October 1 at 7:00pm at the North Oldham Fire Department on Hwy. 1793. We encourage everyone to attend!

Garage/Giveaway Sale

The great garage sale and giveaway day is the morning of Saturday,
October 5. This is a great opportunity to clean out the closet or to find some new treasures!

Halloween Events

- October 27- Pumpkin carving contest
- October 30- Halloween yard decorating contest
- October 31- Trick or Treating

Page 2 Countryside News Volume 3 Fall 2024

New Trucks for Waste Management

Waste Management has switched to new trucks that use large arms to pick up our 96 gallon trash and recycling cans. Here are a few reminders to help with this transition.



Please place your cans in your yard or driveway • and not on the street. Placing cans on the street increases the risk of accidents.

We highly encourage everyone to create a WM login via their website or the phone app. This will keep you up to date on schedule changes.

Trash will continue to be picked up every Monday.

Recycling will continue to be picked up every other Monday.

- All items must be in the can.
 Nothing placed next to the can will be picked up. This includes yard waste.
- Bulk pickups of large household items (couch, mattress, etc.) are still available but you need to schedule online or via phone.
 - Be sure to place your cans at least 3' from all other objects as noted in the diagram. Waste Management has been made aware that this is difficult in cul-de-sacs.
- Place wheels of cart towards your house as indicated on the lid of your cart.
- If you have questions or need a new 96 gallon cart please reach out to Waste Management directly.

HOW TO CONTACT WASTE MANAGEMENT DIRECTLY

www.wm.com 502-966-0117 Download the My WM phone app.

Voting Information

Don't forget to get out and vote in the general election on Tuesday, November 5 from 6am-6pm. There are numerous polling locations in Oldham County where you can cast your ballot. The closest locations to Countryside are Goshen Elementary and North Oldham High School. For a full list of locations and absentee ballot information please visit the county clerk's website at www.oldham.countyclerk.us/elections/polling-locations/



Page 3 Countryside News Volume 3 Fall 2024

Fall Activities in Oldham County

- Yew Dell Botanical Gardens has a fall plant sale, wreath making classes, beautiful fall gardens to stroll through, and Boo Dell, their annual Halloween event. Check out yewdellgardens.org for more info.
- Creasey Mahan Nature preserve is a fantastic place for a fall hike. If you have kids, be sure to check out their annual Haunted Hike on October 6 from 3
 -7pm. Visit www.creaseymahannaturepreserve.org for more details.
- Spirits of La Grange offers ghost tours on weekends in September and October. Find tickets and info at www.lagrangemainstreet.org/spirits-of-lagrange
- Hermitage Farm offers twilight hayrides with the horses on weekends in September and October. Visit www.hermitagefarm.com for more details.
- The Oldham County School for the Arts has a Halloween clay class for ages 5+ on October 5. All supplies are provided and all skill levels welcome. Visit https://www.ocsartscenter.org/fall-quarter-classes/visual-art-classes to sign up.
- Maples Park is hosting it's annual Pumpkins and Car Show on October 19 from 9am-2pm.



Just a reminder... If you haven't paid your 2024 dues of \$172, please mail a check to PO Box 204, Prospect, KY 40059. Please note certified mail or UPS/Fedex will not reach this box. If you have any questions please reach out to Eric Welenken through the Countryside website or the Countryside email. Your dues are what keep the street lights on and keep our neighborhood beautiful!

Check out our website www.countrysideprospect.com

Our new site will keep you up to date on all you need to know about our wonderful neighborhood. You can also contact the HOA through the website.

Get in touch with the Countryside HOA

<u>Facebook</u>

Search for the "Countryside Community Page"

Website:

www.countrysideprospect.com

Next Door

Find Countryside on the Next Door App

Email

countrysideatprospect@gmail.com

Mail

P.O. Box 204, Prospect, KY 40059